
Meeting Minutes
City of Midfield, Alabama City Council

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday,  March 9, 
2009, at 7:00 P.M. with Mayor Richardson presiding. 
     
Council member Velma Johnson gave the invocation. 

Tameeka Ephriam called roll. The following members were present: Janice Anderson, Reginald 
Wilson, Jimmie Robinson, Terry Adams and Velma Johnson. Tameeka Ephriam acted as clerk.  
A quorum being present the meeting was opened for the transaction of business. 
     
Approval of published minutes from last Council meeting:  Council member Velma Johnson 
made the motion to approve the published minutes from the last regular Council meeting.  The 
motion was seconded by Council member Terry Adams.  All members present voted aye pass-
ing the motion unanimously. 

Approval of payment of bills:  Council member Janice Anderson made a motion to suspend the 
rules for immediate consideration and pay March #1 bills.  The motion was seconded by Terry 
Adams to approve the payment of March #1 bills.  All members present vote aye passing the 
motion unanimously.   
     
Approval of Resolution No. 2009-7:  Council member Terry Adams made a motion to approve 
Resolution No. 2009-7 to enter into an agreement with National League of Cities for Discount 
Prescription Drug Program.  The motion was seconded by Council member Janice Anderson 
to approve Resolution No. 2009-7.  All members present vote aye passing the motion unani-
mously. 
   
Report from the Mayor:  The Mayor opened the sealed bids as identified in attachment A, 
which is the bid list. Contained in the bid list are the names of the bidders, the items bidded 
upon, and the amount each bidder bid.

Report from the Council: Council member Adams reported that the Lady Patriots won the 
championship three times in a row. 

Open Meeting to the Public:  Bill Plott of Birmingham News reported that he is retiring April 4 
and that today will be his last day providing news coverage for the City of Midfield.



Chris Lewis from Birmingham-Jefferson CountyTransit Authority petitioned the council to
continue to allow transit to provide services to the residents of Midfield. 
    
Adjournment:  Council member Janice Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  
Council member Velma Johnson seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye pass-
ing the motion unanimously.


